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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 
March 1, 2023 

 

NEW FAMILY LAW JUDICIAL ASSIGNMENT CHANGES  
AT THE STANLEY MOSK COURTHOUSE 

 
The Family Law Division will implement the following changes to courtroom operations in 

Department 23, a joint AB 1058 courtroom shared between commissioners, at the Stanley Mosk 

Courthouse, 111 N. Hill St., Los Angeles:  

• Effective March 13, Commissioner Philip Peng will be assigned to Department 23. 

 

• Effective March 29, Commissioner Hillary Gerber also will be assigned to 

Department 23.  

 

All matters previously assigned to Department 23 will be assigned to Commissioner Peng or 

Commissioner Gerber, unless otherwise notified. 

Counsel and parties are instructed to indicate the assigned judicial officer and department on the 

first page of all documents filed with the clerk to ensure proper departmental assignment, 

calendaring of hearings and document routing. 
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